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Eastern Lakeshore Regional Planning Team (ELRPT)
Minutes of Tuesday, January 21, 2025 Meeting
11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
Location:  
Fleming College


599 Brealey Dr, Peterborough, ON


Room B3330
Minutes from previous meetings are posted on earndualcredits.ca
	Agenda Item


	Discussion Notes

	Welcome and Introductions


	Co-Chairs:  Sue Hawkins and Christine Turnbull
Welcome and Introductions
Christine opened with a Land acknowledgement.
Thank you to Jon for hosting, arranging parking and arranging lunch.



	Review of Minutes from previous meeting

	Minutes from previous meetings are posted on the earndualcredits.ca web site
Sue asked for amendments to minutes from December.  No edits requested.

	Agenda Additions

	Additions to the Agenda:
No additions requested.


	Ministry/SCWI Update 


	Reminder about the upcoming SCWI Webinar: Cycle Change Tips and Tricks: Thursday, January 23, 10:30 a.m.  Contact Janette Jensen to request to register.  Her email address is: janette@ontariodirectors.ca
Martyn thanked the group for all the efforts to bring our requests to our approved Cycle 3 funding amount.  This worked has helped SCWI ensure that the funds they have approved provincially are consistent with provincial funding.
For Cycle 1A, expansion funding has been ‘zeroed’ in EDCS for those programs that are ending.  These programs may continue but must come from courses/programs that have been approved.  For 2025-2026, provincial reductions from expansion projects are close to $4 million.  There is no additional funding coming from the government for 2025-2026 so we have to work within our current funding allocation.
For C4, there is some additional funding that has become available.  While new programs can be requested, the most likely ‘ask’ is to raise seat numbers in programs where that is needed.  There is approx. $1.5m that will be allocated among the 16 RPT’s.

Martyn addressed the topic of OSSD graduates in Level 1 OYAP.  While Ministry policy indicates that this is possible, it is inconsistent with SCWI goals and objectives.  The primary goals are to increase the graduation rate, help in the transition to post-secondary…..  An OSSD graduate does not contribute to these goals/criteria.  OSSD graduates can still return to school and participate in OYAP but it cannot be in the Level 1 model.
Martyn confirmed our funding is now in in EDCS in Cycle 1A, 2025-2026. That is our funding limit.


	Review of Proposal Writing
	Cycle 1A Update

· Roll over of PTG Expansion Funding for 2025-2026

· Discussion on the process at school boards and colleges

Review/Feedback of Pre-Meet Sessions and Proposal Writing
· Recommendations for 2025-2026

Danielle said she is going to be backing up the timeline with her schools on when dual credit applications are due.  It can be difficult to get responses back from schools.  She will start asking schools to submit applications in October.  The goal is to confirm programming so that course calendars can reflect dual credit offerings.  It may help to confirm board requests earlier so that schools know what is being applied for.  Course calendars typically say “Pending Ministry Approval”.
Cycle 1A changes due to Stephen by February 7, 2025.
Alex discussed challenges of a fixed funding model.  As an example, he talked about situations where a desired program may need to move from one college to another and the funding applications that come from that.  One program under consideration is a new SWAC at the Port Hope campus of Loyalist College.  This program comes at a significant cost.  Schools are always looking to decide what programming best serves their students.  Danielle said she is experiencing similar situations.  Sue spoke to ‘address the elephant in the room’.  Colleges are in challenging times financially and it may be a difficult to ask for something that takes money away from a college given the pressures coming from the senior teams at the colleges.  Danielle mentioned flexibility.  Some programs may become a priority that require a movement of funds from one partner to another.  Sue stressed that our goal is to do what is in the best interest of the students.

	Forums and Activities 
	Review of projects for both Cycle 4 and Cycle 1A
Our work of reviewing F and A’s continues.  At proposal writing, Stephen handed out the pages from EDCS on all F and A’s.  Partners are asked to continue to look at their programming.  Changes for 2024-2025 can be made in cycle 4.  Look at participant distribution, costs…. Funding for F and A’s can be moved to dual credit programming.  There is no pressure to make changes.  This is a process we started to have F and A’s reviewed in the same way that we review dual credit courses.


	Data Reporting

	Review of Semester One Data Collection Process
Due to Stephen: February 20, 2025

· Student data from semester one

· Attendance data for any activity completed

Christine reviewed options for collecting data.  She has emailed different options/processes that boards can use.  Sue thanked Christine for her work giving us these options.  It is most helpful as data collection is challenging.  Each board lead can decide on the process that works best for them.  Once the data is collected by board leads, they will meet with the colleges to enter it on a master spreadsheet.  Stephen will take the collated data to enter into EDCS. 
Alex asked about the criteria for the OYAP question on the data collection form.  An OYAP participant is considered an OYAP student for the remainder of high school once a participant form is signed.   Danielle has suggested that dual credit teachers speak to Coop teachers as a way to get an accurate count for the purpose of data reporting.  Alex asked if a student who is expected to be an OYAP student in semester two should be counted as an OYAP student.  Christine said that the student should be counted once an OYAP participant form is signed.  



	OYAP Update


	OYAP Eligibility – OSSD Graduates
Martyn addressed this in his update.  See notes in SCWI Update.
Christine provided an update on start dates and promotional material.

Transportation Funding
Stephen will hand out a document with a spreadsheet as well as the pages that appear in EDCS regarding OYAP transportation.  We acknowledge that students have not been identified for 25-26.  The transportation funding that was approved for cycle 3 is the initial approved funding for cycle 1A.  As time goes on, we can make adjustments based on factors that impact transportation needs.  

Miscellaneous Funding

Meetings have taken place with the colleges to look at miscellaneous OYAP costs.  It is hoped that savings can be identified that do not impact the delivery of the program.  


	Student Survey for Semester One

	Review of survey and process
Christine spoke about our semester one survey.  Krista asked if data was available to show how many students completed the survey.  Stephen, Christine and Sue will work together to pull the results and share how many students have responded by board.  

	Cycle Changes and Budget Updates


	Cycle 4 due to Stephen: January 22, 2025

Cycle 5 due to Stephen: March 26, 2025


	Roundtable Discussion


	Danielle asked about the distribution of college transcripts.  The colleges will try to send out transcripts within a month of the course being completed.  Transcripts will be sent electronically and sent to board leads who can then distribute to the schools.  Every student is provided one free transcript. 
Orientation Sessions for Semester Two. A goal is to have more teachers participate.  Different ideas to increase teacher participation were discussed – prizes? other incentives?  The session will be recorded.

Date: Tuesday, February 11, 2025. 8:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m.

 

	Planning Time
	

	NEXT MEETING
	Tuesday, February 18, 2025 at Durham College
11:00 a.m.
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